Minutes of Soc-It Meeting

Friday 11th October 2013
Present:
Jackie Gordon (Minutes)

Leah Harrison



Laura Pyper



Andrew Gray



Rowan Lumsden


Mrs Loosemore

Apologies:
Mr McDermott



Michelle Wilkins



Tracey Moonie

1.
Bank  Accounts
No update.

2.
Halloween Party – Wednesday 30th October 6-8pm

Mrs Loosemore advised that Mr McDermott had left a note to see if Soc-It could arrange refreshments for the Halloween Party.  No objections were raised.  It was agreed to buy cartons of juice and baked snacks – Leah to arrange. Jackie, Andrew and Rowan volunteered to help out on the night.

It was suggested that the Dining Area could be decorated – Jackie will check if decorations are still in school.
UPDATE - Decorations cannot be found.

3.
Xmas Fayre – Wednesday 4th December 6-8pm

A lengthy discussion took place as to how we could continue with the Xmas Fayre without the involvement of the school.  It was agreed that the only way would be to invite outside businesses to buy a table at a cost of £10 plus a donation of a gift, which would either be used for raffle or tombola prizes.  Leah will contact businesses and see what she can get confirmed.  It was agreed to arrange 10 sellers.  She will contact Community Centre to see if it is possible to borrow some tables if needed, but may be that most businesses will have their own.
UPDATE - It is also possible to use Dining Area for tables and has been suggested that Soc-It could use this space giving further space to sell 'tables' at.  Unfortunately the staging will need to be up in the main hall before the Xmas Fayre.

Soc-It will arrange the usual baking/tombola/raffles. The raffle will include one 
of the competition Scooters, Hamper and a bottle.

It was suggested that the next Dress Down Day be used for tombola prizes like last year which proved a great success.  Jackie to speak to Mr McDermott as suggested dates were 8th or 15th November as last Friday of October falls into October break.  Would require a bag drop 1st November, and this would include an appeal for volunteers to bake for Fayre.

Mrs Loosemore confirmed that the school is looking at the P7’s running Santa Grotto after success of last year.  Also Smarties raffle to be organised by school.

UPDATE - Mr McDermott agreed to bag drop on 1st November and Dress Down Day to be Friday 8th November.  He will put a note on Newsletter which is due out this week.  He will also mention a need for volunteers to do some Home Baking.

He also confirmed that the Santa Grotto will go ahead.

UPDATE - Mr McKay had been in discussions with Joe at the Community Centre and they had offered a free let for the Xmas Fayre, however it would have to be moved to the following week, 11th December.  It was felt by some members that as the Santa Parade is on the Thursday evening that this would be asking too much for people to come out both nights.  Event to remain at the school on 4th December.

4.
Any Other Business

Scooters Competition

Finally, the wait is over – Stoneyburn Primary School WON the competition and will receive 30 new scooters.  Thanks to Laura for entering school and working so hard to promote competition for voters.  
Councillor Disbursement Funds

Jackie advised she had contacted Cllr Muldoon and Cllr McCarra to see if they are able to help with funding donations, as they have done previously.  Disbursement forms need to be completed and returned to Cllrs.

Rowan mentioned about requests that can be put to Banks Mining for donations to local groups.  She will find out about this and see if we are able to get any financial help through this scheme.

UPDATE - Disbursement forms completed and handed into Civic Centre on Tuesday 15th Oct.

Idiots Guide

Jackie advised that it may be a good idea to have some form of Handbook which would help future Soc-It Members know more about how the Group works and what it can do or is expected to provide, ie xmas party food/prizes, who to apply to for donations (Councillors).  She will look into setting this up as a workable project for all Members to add to.

Yellow Moon

Laura has received 100 brochures and suggested a possible bag drop from the school to promote the scheme as it was felt that a lot of people probably either forget or don’t know that the school can received funds for purchases.
Laura to speak to Mrs Bennie after meeting.

5.
Date Next Meeting

Friday 1st November at 9am

